
UN Mission in Colombia starts
verification as FARC-EP begins turning
in weapons

1 March 2017 – In a major step for the peace process in Colombia, the United
Nations Mission in the country today started the verification of the
Revolutionary Armed Forces of Colombia-People’s Army (FARC-EP)’s laying down
of arms.

According to a news release issued by the Mission yesterday, its observers
will identify and register all weapons present in FARC-EP camps in the 26
zones where the group’s members are currently located and where they will
transition to civilian life.

Simultaneously, the Mission will install containers – are already in local
sites – in the FARC-EP camps, where these will progressively receive weapons
under the constant monitoring of its observers.

The process should conclude on 29 May, 180 days after the final peace
agreement came into force.

As a first step of the gradual weapons storage process, the Mission will
receive the armaments from the FARC-EP members who are part of the tripartite
Monitoring and Verification Mechanism, added the news release.

In parallel and in coordination with the FARC-EP, the Mission will
immediately begin the process of planning and verification of the destruction
of unstable weapons and munition, mines and explosives.

RELATED: ‘Historic’ day as last FARC-EP members gather to turn in arms

Also in the release, the Mission welcomed the parties’ decision to initiate
the weapons laydown process without further delay, despite logistical
challenges which continue to hamper the successful implementation of the
final peace agreement.

“This is a partial but substantive advance in the laying down of arms
process, which [we] value as a good starting point towards overcoming
implementation delays,” said the UN Mission.

“We trust that this process can be accelerated, as part of a virtuous dynamic
of simultaneous progress in the implementation of all aspects of the Peace
Agreement. This will inspire confidence to those who were party to the
conflict and to Colombian society as a whole.”

The UN Mission also noted that values the decisions announced by the
Government today regarding the legal guarantees of FARC-EP members.

“This will be a factor of tranquillity in the complex process of transition
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to civilian life,” noted the Mission.

Mental anguish ‘adds weight’ to
argument for ending capital punishment
– UN rights chief

1 March 2017 – The United Nations human rights chief today reiterated his
call to abolish the death penalty as it raises serious issues in relation to
the dignity and rights of all human beings, including the right to life and
the right not to be subjected to torture or to cruel, inhuman or degrading
treatment.

“International and national bodies have determined that several methods of
execution are likely to violate the prohibition of torture, because of the
pain and suffering they are likely to inflict on the convicted person,” said
UN High Commissioner for Human Rights Zeid Ra’ad Al Hussein, at the opening
of the biennial high-level panel discussion on the death penalty, which was
organized as part of the Human Rights Council’s current session.

“Studies of the severe pain and suffering caused by other methods has
continued to extend this list, to the point where it has become increasingly
difficult for a State to impose the death penalty without violating
international human rights law,” he stated.

He added that the long and highly stressful period that most individuals
endure while waiting on ‘death row’ for years, or even decades, and
frequently in isolation, for an uncertain outcome, has also been referenced
as constituting torture or cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment.

This “death row phenomenon” has been recognized by the UN Human Rights
Committee and other bodies at the international, regional and domestic
levels, as well as by the California Supreme Court.

When the authorities fail to give adequate information about the timing of
executions, they keep not only the convicted person but also his children and
other family members in permanent anticipation of imminent death, he
explained.

Opening of the biennial high-level panel discussion on the death penalty,
organized as part of the Human Rights Council’s current session. 1 March
2017. UN Photo/Jean-Marc Ferré

“The severe mental and physical suffering which are inflicted by capital
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punishment on the person concerned and family members should now be added to
the weight of the argument,” Mr. Zeid said, explaining that this is another
reason why the death penalty should be abolished, besides its capricious and
often discriminatory application and its failure to demonstrate any deterrent
effect beyond that of other punishments.

The UN rights chief recalled that a former Special Rapporteur has recommended
that the Human Rights Council request a comprehensive legal study regarding
the emergence of a customary norm according to which the death penalty
constitutes torture or other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or
punishment.

It has been 10 years since the General Assembly resolution of December 2007
which urged States to adopt a moratorium on the use of the death penalty,
with a view towards its full abolition.

Over this decade, the global trend against capital punishment has become
increasingly strong, with almost three out of four countries now having
either abolished it or stopped practicing it.

However, the overall number of executions in States that continue to resort
to the death penalty has increased in the last two years, and some States in
which a moratorium had been in place for many years have recently resumed
executions.

“I take this opportunity, once again to urge all States to end use of the
death penalty,” Mr. Zeid said.
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“Studies of the severe pain and suffering caused by other methods has
continued to extend this list, to the point where it has become increasingly
difficult for a State to impose the death penalty without violating
international human rights law,” he stated.

He added that the long and highly stressful period that most individuals
endure while waiting on ‘death row’ for years, or even decades, and
frequently in isolation, for an uncertain outcome, has also been referenced
as constituting torture or cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment.

This “death row phenomenon” has been recognized by the UN Human Rights
Committee and other bodies at the international, regional and domestic
levels, as well as by the California Supreme Court.

When the authorities fail to give adequate information about the timing of
executions, they keep not only the convicted person but also his children and
other family members in permanent anticipation of imminent death, he
explained.

Opening of the biennial high-level panel discussion on the death penalty,
organized as part of the Human Rights Council’s current session. 1 March
2017. UN Photo/Jean-Marc Ferré

“The severe mental and physical suffering which are inflicted by capital
punishment on the person concerned and family members should now be added to
the weight of the argument,” Mr. Zeid said, explaining that this is another
reason why the death penalty should be abolished, besides its capricious and
often discriminatory application and its failure to demonstrate any deterrent
effect beyond that of other punishments.

The UN rights chief recalled that a former Special Rapporteur has recommended
that the Human Rights Council request a comprehensive legal study regarding
the emergence of a customary norm according to which the death penalty
constitutes torture or other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or
punishment.

It has been 10 years since the General Assembly resolution of December 2007
which urged States to adopt a moratorium on the use of the death penalty,
with a view towards its full abolition.

Over this decade, the global trend against capital punishment has become
increasingly strong, with almost three out of four countries now having
either abolished it or stopped practicing it.

However, the overall number of executions in States that continue to resort
to the death penalty has increased in the last two years, and some States in
which a moratorium had been in place for many years have recently resumed
executions.

“I take this opportunity, once again to urge all States to end use of the



death penalty,” Mr. Zeid said.

Innovation imperative to make Global
Goals a reality – UN official, on day
one of ideas fest

1 March 2017 – The first ‘playable’ United Nations conference on sustainable
development kicked-off today in Germany’s city of Bonn, aiming to chart a new
way of thinking on addressing some of the world’s most complex development
challenges.

The three-day Global Festival of Ideas for Sustainable Development has
brought together policy makers, civil society and the private sector to
discuss and exchange ideas and policies and collaboratively work on
simulations and models to overcome obstacles in the implementation of the
Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs).

“To ensure that by 2030, the SDGs become a reality for everyone, everywhere,
we must innovate in the way we think about communicating the goals, building
partnerships, and push for more people-centred action at the local, regional
and global levels,” underlined Sarah Poole, UN Development Programme (UNDP)
Deputy Assistant Administrator.

She added that the UN has a responsibility to help countries make the Global
Goals a reality by putting societies on a sustainable development pathway,
managing risks and enhancing resilience.

Also today, the UN SDG Advocate, Alaa Murabit, highlighted the importance of
partnership and cooperation between “unlikely allies” working together to
implement the agenda for the benefit all humankind.

In particular, she highlighted the importance of SDG5: Achieve gender
equality and empower all women and girls.

“I’m a medical doctor and I’m very passionate about health, but it’s gender
equality that gets me out of bed every morning. It’s a desire and a drive to
ensure that women and girls around the world have the same opportunity as
their male counterparts,” she said in her keynote address.

“It is the recognition that if we educated women and girls, then we will see
changes not only in gender equality, in fighting corruption, government,
peace and security but it’s actually the second highest need for climate
change action,” Dr. Murabit added, stressing the economic importance of
creating education and employment opportunities for women and girls around
the world.
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The Global Festival of Ideas, the first in a series of annual forums, is
hosted by the UN SDG Action Campaign in partnership with the Overseas
Development Institute (ODI) with the support of the German Government.

Drug-resistant tuberculosis continues
to be serious health threat says UN
health agency

1 March 2017 – The United Nations health agency stressed the critical need
the critical need for research and development of new antibiotics to tackle
the threat of drug-resistant tuberculosis.

According to the World Health Organization (WHO), in the past 50 years, only
two new antibiotics addressing drug-resistant tuberculosis have made it to
the third phase of trails. These medicines are now tested on patients to
assess efficacy, effectiveness and safety, and will still have to pass the
final stage before they can be sold.

“Addressing drug-resistant tuberculosis research is a top priority for WHO
and for the world,” says WHO Director-General Margaret Chan. “More than US$
800 million per year is currently necessary to fund badly needed research
into new antibiotics to treat tuberculosis.”

Drug-resistant tuberculosis is a condition in which the disease causing
organism is resistant to at least isoniazid and rifampin, the two most potent
tuberculosis drugs.

There were an estimated 580,000 cases and 250,000 related deaths in 2015,
about 14 per cent of all tuberculosis related deaths for the year. Only
125.000 were started on treatment, and just half of those people were cured.

During a meeting of world leaders in September 2016, then UN Secretary-
General Ban Ki-moon warned that drug-resistant tuberculosis has been
identified in 105 countries.

The disease is treatable and curable by using second-line drugs. However,
second-line treatment options are limited and require extensive chemotherapy
(up to two years of treatment) with medicines that are expensive and toxic.

A series of high-level global meetings on tuberculosis have been scheduled.
Drug-resistant tuberculosis and research will be major themes at the WHO
conference in Moscow this coming November. It will also be a key agenda item
at the UN General Assembly high-level meeting on tuberculosis in 2018.
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